
 
 
 

 

Reporting obligations for the RO e-Transport system from 1 July 
2024 
 
We already informed you about the new reporting obligations for RO e-Transport in 
Romania at the beginning of 2024.  

Until now, the RO e-Transport system was only applied to the road transport of 
goods with a high tax risk within Romania, the scope of the RO e-Transport system 
was then extended to include the obligation to declare the international road 
transport of goods, regardless of the type of goods. 

The procedure itself came into force on 15 December 2023. Today we would like to 
remind you that penalties for non-compliance will be implemented from 1 July 
2024. Fines of between RON 20,000 (approx. EUR 4,000) and RON 100,000 
(approx. EUR 20,000) plus the value of the goods are possible. 

Information on government regulations and obligations can be found at: 
https://www.ihk.de/pfalz/international/komp-rumaenien/aktuelles-aus-rumaenien/ro-
e-transport-zur-ueberwachung-des-strassengueterverkehrs-6097638  

If you have any questions, please contact our specialist staff at rumaenien@koch-
international.de or zoll@koch-international.de  
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